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BIG SIR Letter for September 2020 

To the most loyal and dedicated members of SIR 93: 

Well here we are!  No further along than we were back in March.   
 
Only really bad air quality due to the fires and wind. 
 
It would be nice to have an SIR Branch 93 picnic on September 21st, but unless the outside 
air clears up, there are no plans to have a picnic quite yet.  
 
Please note that starting on October 1st, SIR Branch 93 will need to start collecting the 
2021 Membership Dues ($20.00) in order to pay for the operational costs of SIR Branch 
93. 
 
Also, the SIR Golf Club starting on October 1st, the Golf Club will be requesting the 
payment of the 2021 NCGA Renewal Membership Fee. The exact amount has not been 
given to us yet by NCGA. 
 
The October Tournament Sign-up Table will be open for business in front of the 
Riverside Elks Lodge on September 21st from 10:00 AM to 11:00 AM. 
 
I will be sending out shortly a meeting notice for a September 21st Zoom Membership 
Meeting starting at 11:30 AM. Hopefully, we will get better attendance this time around. 
 
I don’t have any other news for now. I did send out earlier to our members an PDF file of the 
minutes from the State SIR meeting (10 Pages). 
  
Stay strong, safe, and healthy to you and your family 

Don’t hesitate to call or email me. 

916-531-2551 cell 

Jack Reefer Big SIR - Jreefer@sbcglobal.net 
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Listing of Officers / Chairman for 2021 
  
 
Big SIR:  Jack Reefer 
 
Co-Little SIR’s: Craig Chalmers and Dale Cummings 
 
Branch Secretary: Dave Pevny 
 
Branch Treasurer:  Dave Saxby 
 
Assistant Treasurer: Warren Weber 
 
Membership/ Member Relations Co-chairs:  John Dailly and Don Quesenberry 
 
Nominating:  Craig Chalmers 
 
RAMP: Calvin Wong 
 
Activities: Dale Cummings 
 
Publicity:  Jack Reefer 
 
Travel:  Bob Perez 
 
Web Master:  Brent Williams 
 
Golf Club Handicapper / Newsletter: Connor Chin 
 



SIR 93 2020 Roster Book – Go to the SIR 93 Officers / Committees Web Page 

Accessing SIR 93 Member Roster 

 

1. Form a web browser, go to the SIR 93 website Officers/Committees page at https://sir93.org/sir93_003.htm 

2. Click on the Membership Roster button  

 
3. Type in frbranch93 in the Username field 

 
4. Type ElksLodgeRiverside in the password field and click the Sign in button (make sure the E in Elks the L in 

Lodge and the R in Riverside are capitalized) 

A pdf copy of the current Membership Roster will be opened on your computer.  You can then save or print the roster 

from the opened copy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sir93.org/sir93_003.htm


From Jack Reefer – 2020 Big SIR: 

Land Park Seniors Golf is comprise of members SIR 69 and SIR 93 and others invite 
you to join us every Tuesday at Land Park 9 AM for 9 holes of golf. Currently 
running 20-24 players each week - room for more. $3 buy in playing for lowest 
number of putts for 9 holes, gross score on three selected holes plus closest to 
the pin for sleeve of golf balls. Group divided into two groups based on index 0-
24 and 24 plus no index. 

This is considered as a non-SIR Event or Activity for other people outside of SIR 
play at the Tuesday Land Park Seniors Golf. Remember, you play at your own risk 
and judgement of health conditions.  

Email sent out every Sunday morning asking who is playing. To join email list 

contact sermar1@pacbell.net. Questions - Phone Sergay Ivazian 916-442-3131. No pre 
payment just need to know by Monday night that you are coming and we will have a 
space for you.   

SIR 93 Clothing and Hats 

Jack Reefer can order golf shirts and hats.  There are many colors available. 

Just email me: jreefer@sbcglobal.net.  Since  the weather goes up and down, I will be ordering jackets also. 

 

September 

Mike Grubbs, Badge #020; Transfer Member 02-18 ……………………… 81 

Michael Sharif, Badge # 029 ………………………………………………  .. 87  

Dave Pevny, Badge # 038 …………………………………………………… 74 

Tony Garcia, Badge # 075; Transfer member 04-18 …………………… .. 65 

Bob Olsen, Badge # 106 ………………………………………………………78 

Bob Perez, Badge # 111 ………………………………………………………83  

Jack Dye, Badge # 113 ………………………………………………………  78  

William Berndt, Badge # 148 ………………………………………………… 67 

Walt Thompson, Badge # 196 ………………………………………………  85   

Bob Abalos, Badge # 215 ……………………………………………………. 74  
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Words of Wisdom and Hello from SIR 93 Golf – September 2020 Newsletter 
 

The First Round of the Club Championship were completed in July. Currently, the Flight Leaders are:  

Flight A Stu Williams 217 - Flight B Dale Cummings 222 - Flight C John Senna 210 - Flight D Michael Sharif 226 

Be on the lookout for lots of movement in the Second Round of Club Championship Tournaments in the 

months of September and October.  

A completed October Sign-up Form with the correct total amount of fees needs to be submitted to the Golf 

Sign-up Table in front of the Riverside Elks Lodge from 10:00 AM to 11:00 AM on September 21st (the 

standard 3rd Monday of the month for the SIR 93 Membership Luncheon). 

It is on your own accord and decision to participate in any SIR 93 Golf Tournaments. 

The Golf Committee is still searching for a restaurant (prefer a dine-in accommodation) for a November 12th 

Awards Luncheon. Our options are very limited due to the Health Regulations for the COVID-19 Pandemic. 

The SIR Golf Club starting on October 1st, the Golf Club will be requesting the payment of the 2021 NCGA 

Renewal Membership Fee. The exact amount has not been given to us yet by NCGA. 

Also, most courses are going to tee times instead of a shot gun start in order to avoid large gathering of golfers 

at the pro shop or the parking lot. 

The usage of a golf cart is restricted to a Single Rider (non-family).  

Probably there will be most likely no bar or restaurant service (maybe take-out) and no drinking water out 

on the course. Please be sure to read the following “At the Course” Information. 

 

At the Golf Course 

1.     Tee times. Check-in will be handled through a sign-in sheet.  Do not crowd either the sign-in table or 
the pro shop for sign-in or getting available carts. Social distancing of 6 feet is required at all times. 
Wearing of a face mask is optional at this present moment in time. 

•       Chairman or Tournament Director will arrive early and will be in the first group out.  They will 
place the Golf Genius scorecards and a sign-in sheet at either a sign-up table or the pro shop. 

•       Tournament Director will leave an envelope or collection box at either the sign-in table or the 
pro shop to collect the tournament scorecards. 

2.     Walking golfers or single rider of non-family members cart are allowed if the course say okay for that. 

•       Walkers should provide their own push/pull carts and not used the golf course equipment. 

•       Riders should ensure the rented cart is wiped down and clean for safety and health reasons 



3.     We will eliminate closest-to-pin contests to avoid multiple people handling the sign, tape, and pen. 
Hole-in-one pot is still good. There will still be prize points per flights at each tournament. 

4.   All sand bunkers are ground under repair with a no penalty proper drop in front of the bunker no closer 
to the hole or green since there are no rakes available. This is an accepted variance from the standard 
equipment rule per the current USGA Rule Committee.   

5.   For all putts starting on the putting green surface that hit an untouched flagstick & raised cup bottom 
or the raised cup level edges around the hole is considered to have been sunk. This ruling does not apply 
to any shot taking off the putting green surface.  This is an accepted variance from the standard 
equipment rule per the current USGA Rule Committee 

6.     Do not share or touch anyone’s golf equipment or touch any golf course fixtures (Example: ball 
washers, rakes, yardage markers, or hole pin flag). Do not spend any time looking for lost extra balls (who 
knows who has touched them) and remember the three minute rule for looking for your own personal golf 
ball.  

7.     Chairman or designee will collect the sign-in sheet and tournament Golf Genius scorecards & pay for 
the golf course for all the golfers that were to show up that tournament day. 

8.     After the round, players will put their Golf Genius signed scorecards in an envelope or collection box 
which will be picked-up by the Tournament Director or designee. 

To reduce the risk of spreading COVID-19, we ask that all golfers 

observe these procedures while at each golf course: 

1.     Please do not come to the course if experiencing any signs of illness or if you had 

symptoms in the last 7 days. 
2.     Maintain a minimum six-foot distance from all other players and golf course personnel  
3.     Golfers are asked to exit the property promptly after playing to avoid congestion and 

crowding. 
4.     Wash hands often with soap and water, or with alcohol-based hand sanitizer. 
5.     Do not shake hands or engage in any unnecessary physical contact. 
6.     Do not share equipment. Do not touch hole pin flagsticks and other golf course fixtures. 
7.     Sneeze and cough into a cloth or tissue or, if not available, into one’s elbow. 
8.     Avoid touching of your eyes, nose and mouth. Consider wearing a face covering. 
9.     Please leave the golf course when round is completed to avoid congestion and crowding of golfers. 

 

 

           Connor Chin      Cell: 1-916-601-1854      E-mail:  cljschin@gmail.com 

            

 

 

 



 



 


